Brennan Middle School

Brennan Organization of Parents

November 8, 2011

Officers in attendance: Lucie Andrade (president), Linda Millard (co-secretary), Mary Morris (co- secretary)

Attending: Karen Saltzman (Principal), Joseph Connor (Assistant Principal), Christine Lussier, Libby Murphy-Zielinski, Lisa Ramos, Heather Whitehead

Opening:  At 6:30pm the meeting was called to order by Lucie Andrade.  The floor was turned over to Mrs. Saltzman.

Principal’s Report:

· At the next school committee meeting, the school improvement plan will be presented

· On November 15th the title 1 team will be in the library from 6:30-7:45
· November 17th will be Blue Pride Night for 7th and 8th grades.  A school connect message will be sent.

· November 18th will be the Turkey Raffle.

· The 8th grade bridge team sent out letters to soldiers in Afghanistan.

· Report cards will be sent home on November 16th.  There was a question if parents will have access to grades on line.  The answer was most likely no, at this time.

Mr. Connor commented that the discipline and tardiness issues are not too bad.  Attendance needs to improve. In order to be more motivating, the focus has been renamed the climate and culture committee.
Financial Report:  There was no official Treasurer’s report handed out.  

· The Hong Kong Treasure’s fund raiser held last month brought in $240.00.  There will most likely be another.

· There is still a possibility of a Ruby Tuesday’s fund raiser.

· Stop and Shop A+ is sill up and running.

Upcoming Events:  

· The Genevieve fall fundraiser items will be arriving at the school on Tuesday (November 15th) some time between 12:30-2:30.  Lucie asked for any volunteers to help organize and distribute.  The pick up time for families will be between 3:30-6:30.

· Turkey raffle will be held on November 18th.  Heather Whitehead is chairing the committee.  The baskets will be assembled on Tuesday November 15th.  Heather and Lucie will coordinate the event.  Families will be arriving at 6:30pm; therefore, help to set up the baskets is needed in the afternoon.  There will be volunteers to run the 50/50 raffle and sell the raffle tickets.  Those helping should arrive around 5:30pm.  Student Council members will assist in the set up.
Open Discussion:  

· An overview of how and what the Turkey Raffle involves was explained to those new to Brennan.

· There is a new D.A.R.E officer: Officer Robert Miller.
Meeting adjourned at 7:15pm

Respectfully submitted
